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To: Douglas Brouwer
Allen County Probation Department

Rrom 208, Courthouse
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802

From: Judith A. Heet ?

Interim Secretary >

RE: Survey Questjanaire T
Meeting of(%é?izg, 198

Date: June 2, 198

Members present at May 29, 1986 meeting:

Marcia Keesler
Ernie Dalton
Doug Brouwer
Steve Wills
Ken Watson
Bill Phillips
Guy Tevis

Judy Heet

Next meeting: July 10, 1986 at 10:00 A.M. Meet at Room 322. Bill
Sekree, BAcsociation memher, and Doug Simmons, lobbyist present to

talk about subsidy bill, at Steve Wills' department in indianapolis.
Please find enclosed two gquestionaires which the group put together
during the May 29, 1986 meeting, They are to be u information
for the Association and for use in @ttempting to receive subsidyr The
Goals Questionaife needs to be answered by each probation officer

whether or not he or she is a member of the organization. The Stat-

istical Information questionaire will be best answered by a chief

probation officer or someone in administration. You will need to
either go to each individual county office, or call a district meet-
ing and have members take the first questiaonaire to their departments
for non-members to sign, or simply have a member help you with the
counties. The completed questionaire needs to be sent to Ernie Dalton
by June 23, 1986. This does not give you too much time to accomplish
this task so I have enclosed a list of members in your district so
that you can contact them to help you go to the various counties.
Ernie will begin to draw information from the answered questionaires
but the entire group will work on them at our next meeting which is in

July.
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The May 2%, 1986 meeting was primarily a working meeting for these
guestionaires but in addition a few various topics were discussed.
Meetings with chief probation officers at reqular intervals and host-
ed by the Association was an agreeable solution to trying to help

bring the State together and open up communication. The group would
like to see a representative from Public Employees Retirement Fund and
discuss the program with the membership. There were 107 paid members
at the time of the meeting and Doug Brouwer said he thought he had
approximately 15 applications at his office from individuals who had
not paid yet. He was expecting a bill on the shirts at any time. Also,
a billing from the attorney handling the Association business has not
arrived but because of ongoing issues, some time may pass before one is
available. A decision was made to order stationary and Judy Heet was
given $22.00 to buy stamps. Ken Watson indicated that when he meets
with legislatures concerning the subsidy bill, he will use some of thc
same statistics used for the last sessions along with information -~
gleaned from the gquestionaires enclosed. The group needs to formulate
some ideas directed toward the funding proposal. Letters need to be
compiled at the July meeting concerning anotice to members about the
Indiana Correctional Meeting in October and information for non-members
giving the status of the Association.

Please be sure to attend our next meeting which is in July in Indiana-
polis.

C




